
 
 

 
 
 
A. CALL TO ORDER 

 
 

B. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: March 19, 2019 
 
 
C. COMMUNICATIONS 

1. Chair 
2. Council Liaison 
3. Staff 
4. Public 

 
D. OLD BUSINESS  

1. Community Enhancement Award 
• Discussion 

 
2. Sagert St. Sidewalk Art Project 

• Discussion 
 

3. ¡Viva Tualatin!  
• Discussion 

 
4. Storm Drain Mural Project 

• Discussion 
 
 
E. NEW BUSINESS 
 
F. COMMUNICATIONS FROM COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
 
G. ADJOURNMENT   

MEETING AGENDA 
 

TUALATIN ARTS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
April 16, 2019 - 6:30 PM 

 
VAN RADEN CENTER 
8509 SW Tualatin Rd 

 



 

 
 

TUALATIN ARTS ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES 
 

Tualatin Arts Advisory Committee Regular Meeting Minutes 
March 19, 2019 

 
PRESENT: Buck Braden, Dawn Upton, Janet Steiger Carr, Mason Hall, Brett Hamilton 

ABSENT: Kathleen Silloway, Bridget Brooks 

STAFF: Ross Hoover, Julie Ludemann, Heidi Marx 

PUBLIC: Ruby Buchholtz, Stephanie Briggler, Ramesy Montana 
 

A. CALL TO ORDER  
Committee chair, Buck Braden, called the meeting to order at 6:31pm.  

 
B.   APPROVAL OF MINUTES  

Mason Hall MOTIONED to approve the February 2019 minutes and Janet Steiger Carr 
SECONDED. Minutes were APPROVED by vote (5-0-0). 
 

C. COMMUNICATIONS 
1. Chair  

Buck Braden announced the Library Foundation’s Vine 2 Wine event, to be held April 13 
at the Tualatin Library. 
 

2. Council Liaison 
None 
 

3. Staff 
None 
 

4. Public 
None 
 

D. NEW BUSINESS 
 

1. Arbor Week Photo Contest 
Heidi Marx, Events Specialist facilitated the review of submissions for the Arbor Week 
Photo contest. Arts Advisory Committee members selected the 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place 
winners. 
 

2. Willowbrook Arts Camp 
Willowbrook Program Director Stephanie Briggler updated the committee on 
Willowbrook Arts Camp’s summer program, as well as the desire to implement year-
round arts programming in coordination with local entities including schools, the library, 
and Parks & Recreation.  
 

3. Storm Drain Art Project 
Riverkeepers staff member Ruby Buchholtz discussed the possibility of partnering with 
the City of Tualatin on a storm drain art project. This mural(s) will serve as a multilingual 
educational tool to remind the public that storm drains carry urban runoff directly to the 

City of Tualatin 
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Tualatin River. The committee endorsed the proposal to engage in this project, and staff 
will investigate the next steps toward implementation. 

 
D.  OLD BUSINESS  

1. Community Enhancement Award 

Staff, Julie Ludemann, updated the committee on the background and procedure for 
awarding the Arts Enhancement Commendation. The committee reviewed the 
nomination form, which will be updated to a .pdf form. 

2. Sagert St. Sidewalk Art Project 

Staff, Julie Ludemann reported that the final art selections were passed on to the 
Diversity Task Force for Review. 

3. ¡Viva Tualatin! Update 

Staff, Julie Ludemann, provided an update on the planning for Viva Tualatin – A 
Celebration of Arts and Culture, to be held at Tualatin Community Park on Saturday, 
September 14. The committee discussed ideas for event activities, marketing, and 
collaboration. 

4. TAAC Goals & Objectives 

Committee members reviewed images and ideas submitted for consideration and 
brainstorming on potential future projects. The committee directed staff to investigate 
next steps for the storm drain mural project as well as a gateway art installation for the 
Viva Tualatin event. 

 
G. ADJOURNMENT 

Committee Chair Buck Braden adjourned the meeting by CONSENSUS at 8:37 pm 
 
 

 
                                            

     Julie Ludemann, Recorder 
 



 

4/9/2019  

TUALATIN ARTS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 
                   APPOINTED         EXPIRATION       FULL TERM 
                   DATE              DATE        SERVED    
 
1. Buck Braden  (Chair) 07/25/05 03/31/07 Partial 
 17965 SW Shawnee Trail  03/31/10 First 
 Tualatin, OR  97062 04/12/10 03/31/13 Second 
 503.692.3126 H/B 04/01/13 03/31/16 Third 
 971-832-2662 C 02/22/16 03/31/19 Fourth 
 buckbraden@yahoo.com 04/22/19 03/31/22 Fifth 
 
2. Mason Hall 09/22/14 03/31/15 Partial  
 14040 SW 98th Ave. 03/23/15 03/31/18 First 
 Tigard, OR 97224 03/26/18 03/31/21 Second 
 503.603.9909 H 
 Blufrog155@gmail.com    
 
3. Janet Steiger Carr 03/26/18 03/31/21 First 
 8270 SW Mohawk At 
 Tualatin, OR 97062 
 541.912.7830 C 
 503.612.8553 H 
 callingallactors@msn.com 
 
4. Kathleen Silloway 10/22/18 03/31/19 Partial 
 8720 SW Tualatin Road 04/22/19 03/31/22 First 
 Tualatin, OR 97062 
 503.839.1713 C 
 914.421.2526 W 
 ksilloway@gmail.com    
   
5. Mahathi Sridhar 04/22/19 03/31/22 First 
 10615 SW Clear Street 
 Tualatin, OR  97062 
 503.692.3313 H 
 503.855.9134 C 
 Mahathi.sridhar111@gmail.com 
     
6. Dawn Upton 06/14/10 03/31/13 Partial   
 8824 SW Talawa Drive 04/01/13 03/31/16 First 
 Tualatin, OR 97062 02/22/16 03/31/19 Second 
 503.885.8880 H 04/22/19 03/31/22 Third 
 503.756.0304 C 
 citrusgirl6@yahoo.com 
 
7. Brett Hamilton 08/13/12 03/31/15 Partial 
 11430 SW Kalispell St 03/23/15 03/31/18 First 
 Tualatin, OR  97062  03/26/18 03/21/21 Second 
 503.803.7609 C    
 brett@simple.be  
 
Council Liaison              Staff 
Bridget Brooks              Julie Ludemann, Recreation Manager 
City Councilor              503.691.3082 
bbrooks@tualatin.gov            jludemann@tualatin.gov  
                   
     
Five members shall be Tualatin residents. Two members shall be professional artists. Three-year terms, or until successor is 
appointed, no term limits. 

mailto:buckbraden@yahoo.com
mailto:richardhager7@aol.com
mailto:richardhager7@aol.com
mailto:bbrooks@tualatin.gov


Community Arts Enhancement Commendation 
Nomination Form 

 
 
Date:  April 4, 2010    Proposed by:      Larry McClure 
 
Proposed Recipient(s):    Sam Keator and Anne Doherty  
 
Art Endeavor:    Live concerts and Irish dancing at Winona Grange 
 
How has it made a significant contribution to the arts in Tualatin? 
 
Concerts, dance classes, Celtic dancing (called “ceilis”, pronounced kaylees) and Irish music jam sessions 
are held year-round (except no concerts in summer), attracting enthusiasts from the entire metro area.  
Sam brings in professional musicians from all around the country as well as Ireland and the British Isles.  
Not all concerts are Celtic-style with occasional bluegrass/country bands for the Second Saturday 
concerts as well. Patrons pften bring goodies to share at intermissions, always including Anne’s popular 
Irish soda bread. Classes attract adults but also some youth, but fewer youngsters attend since classes 
are held on school nights.  Cailis are held on Friday evenings, sometimes with live musicians to 
accompany dancers.  Sam and Anne also hold occasional house concerts in their Tualatin home, again 
with accomplished musicians and sometimes with dancing as well.   
 
How long has art been in place or service been provided? 
 
Sam began with concerts in 2007 and gradually expanded the repertoire of Irish cultural opportunities. 
Since the building opened in 1940, the wooden floor and hall at Winona Grange have historically been 
popular for dancing and music.  
 
How many people have been affected by project? 
 
Sam’s concerts can draw as many as 100 each performance during the 9-month season.   Dance classes 
attract about 30 each session. 
 
Does it have any sustainable qualities?  If so, describe. 
 
The Tualatin performances have attracted such a following that occasionally Sam will book concerts at 
the Sherwood Performing Arts Center for bands that are internationally known and promise a bigger 
crowd. The Grange does not allow alcohol on premises which is not an issue at the Sherwood center.  
Two years ago he and Anne began chartering the Portland Spirit in March for Shamrock Cruises again 
featuring Irish music and dance performances.   
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